## Chi Yun School

## Arrangements on Deferral of Class Resumption

17<sup>th</sup> February, 2020

Dear Parents / Guardians:

The Education Bureau (EDB) announced on February 13 that due to the latest situation of the epidemic, all schools in Hong Kong (including kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools, special schools and private schools offering non-formal curriculum) would further defer class resumption for two weeks, that is, schools would resume classes on March 16 the earliest. The EDB will continue to act on medical advice and take into account schools' preparation work and the supply of protective equipment in the community, and will decide on the date of class resumption when the conditions are ready for it.

The EDB strongly appeal to students to avoid going to crowded places in order to reduce the risk of being infected. In order to reduce the flow of people going out, there is no urgency for students staying in the Mainland or other regions/countries to return to Hong Kong, but they should strictly comply with the preventive measures suggested by the local authorities. No matter where students are staying, they have to step up the preventive measures, pay close attention to their health conditions, and consult a doctor at once if feeling unwell.

During the period of postponement of class resumption, our school will remain open to take care of the students who might be unattended at home, and we will step up cleansing and take preventive measures.

Thank you for your attention. If you have any further enquiries, please feel free to contact nurse, warden, class teacher or hostel parents (Tel: 2386 2010).

Yours faithfully,

Chung Lai Kuen

Acting Principal, Chi Yun School